
Cav i t ation on a mod e rn ship pro pe l l e r. This photog raph was taken by Ma rk Du t tweiler (PhD ’01) in Ca l te c h’s Me c h a n i cal Engineeri n g, Low Tu r b u l e n ce Water Tu n n e l . The flow is from ri g ht to left .
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Enter the s e c o n d issue of ENGe n i o u s .

Thank you to all the alums who sent comments on the first issue of e nge n i o u s a n d
s u ggestions for futu re featu re s , a rt i c l e s , and even design (!). We asked for your feedback and we
got it. A full ra n ge of opinion arrived in our e-mail boxes ex p ressing what we did right and
what we can do better. We ’ve begun incorp o rating many of your sugge s t i o n s . Please continue
with the feedbac k , as we hope issue-by-issue to evo l ve and impro ve.

L o oking at the larger pictu re, the Division of E n g i n e ering and Applied Science itsel f i s
ever evolving—a collection of exceptional people doing exceptional things , and we count our
alumni as integral part n ers in the pro c e s s . The outstanding ef f o rts of E&AS alumni in aca-
demic re s e a rch , go vern m e n t , and priva te industry are a large part of the reason we have a level
o f v i s i b i l i ty and impact far exceeding our size. And so beginning with this issue, we ’d like to
s h a re stories of people out in the fiel d, so to speak, doing wonderful things with their Calte ch
e d u ca t i o n s . The profile of alumnus Allen Puckett (PhD ’49) sta rts a new featu re we will be
continuing in each issue.

This issue spotlights the Div i s i o n’s newest academic option, B i o e n g i n e eri n g. We con-
tinue with meeting new fac u l ty, getting up-to-date with emeri tus fac u l ty and recent events on
ca m p u s , l o oking into re s e a rch by fac u l ty, and re - d i s c o vering one of the Div i s i o n’s thirte e n
o p t i o n s . This issue introduces the Div i s i o n’s newest center, CIMMS (Center for Integra t ive
M u l t i s cale Modeling and Simulation). And we visit a couple of campus re s o u rc e s , the Office of
Te ch n o l o gy Tra n s f er, and the Sherman Fa i rchild Libra ry of E n g i n e ering and Applied Science.

Fi n a l l y, b ef o re you re ad on, I would like to take this opportu n i ty to thank, on behalf o f
the Div i s i o n , G o rdon Moore (PhD ’54) and his wife, B e t ty, for their truly ex tra o rd i n a ry
donation to Calte ch this past fall. I t ’s simply an enormous ge s tu re of confidence in the Institu te ’s
p a s t , p re s e n t , and futu re. Their gift and that of the Gordon and Betty Moore Fo u n d a t i o n ,
t o taling $600 million, will help us do what we do even better.

I hope you enjoy this issue and, as always, let us know how we ’re doing.

S i n c erel y,

n o t e  f r o m  t h e  c h a i r

r i c h a r d  m .  m u r r a y

C h a i r, D ivision of E n g i n e ering and Applied Science


